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Cooper Road Issue: There was a considerable buildup of ice which was treated by DOT. This was brought to attention of DOT engineer, Rob Betz, for possible future work to prevent future problems. It was felt that a good part of the cause of this problem was poor drainage due to no ditch in places and overhanging trees. 
 N. Hunts Meadow Road: A tree came down across road causing a car to divert into the ditch. In future, such trees should be taken down by professional arborists especially where wires might be involved. 
Corner of Main Street and Windsor Road: There is a bush that obscures view, especially from trucks. This needs addressing.
Review of Budget for 2019 town meeting: The select board and budget committee voted a total of $432,381before applying the carryover. This will be reduced by $70,000 once the carryover is calculated in with a net reduction of the roads budget of about $35,000	Comment by Frank Ober: 
Handouts for town meeting: After some discussion, Dennis agreed to develop a four page handout for town meeting to include two pages of the proposed work schedule, one page of written summary of the work so far and future plans including an explanation of the budget numbers and a fourth page of a short narrative.
Hiring Engineer for Palmer Road and Heath Road: Dennis has already obtained the information needed from Jim Coffin.
Hiring an Engineer to begin planning for the Leonard Crossing culvert. It was agreed to approach Jim Coffin to see if he would be interested in doing this work as he was involved in the earlier evaluation work.
South Howe road trees/brush: This has not been done
Brush cutting on Howe Road north: not an issue
Sennott Road Culvert status: Awaiting call from ACE and Fish and Wildlife for a site visit. It was agreed that we do not need the services of Randy Butler at this visit. Frank will inform him. 


 
Report from Beaver Deceivers: Mike reports that the beavers on Heath Road have been busy and could require some action soon.
Sign installations: Erik is working on a gadget to see if it will make driving a stake less stressful. We are still in the need of a laborer to do the sign installations. Frank to talk with Darlene regarding hiring a part time, intermittent town employee to do this work. This employee could be utilized by the facilities committee as well.
Review of invoices for past month: none
Discussion of planned work for coming month: none
Moosehead Lane culvert: the culvert at the cul de sac has a crushed end. Discussion of how to fix it. Agreed that should be easy once weather is conducive to work on it.
Dirt roads breaking up due to warm weather and salt added to the surface. Not much can be done at this time.
Philbrick Lane utility pole: After conferences with adjacent land owner, Peter Froelich, the paper work has been submitted to CMP to remove trees and relocate pole away from the edge of the road.
Welcome to Whitefield Signs: The proposed sign by Jen Grady, with the addition of Welcome to Whitefield, was well received by the committee. Question was raised as to which roads to post it on and what colors to use. We agreed that this could be decided later, perhaps by the select board.
Our next scheduled meeting scheduled for March 6th but may be postponed until after town meeting on the 16th if there are not pressing issues.
Notes done by Frank Ober
